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Principal’s Message 
On November 20th, 2023, students and parents/guardians 
were able to access the Kindergarten Communication of 
Learning Reports and or the Grade 1-8 Progress Reports of 
their child(ren). We as a staff were pleased to meet with so 
many families during teacher and parent interviews to share 
the progress and successes demonstrated thus far by your 
child(ren). In February you will receive the Report Card and 
or the Kindergarten Communication of Learning for the 
entire term 1. We will keep you posted as the time 
approaches. 
 
December has arrived. This month brings many exciting 
learning experiences for alligator students. Although this 
month can bring much joy, we must not forget that it can 
also be a challenging time for some. To keep the spirit 
alive, the staff have planned in-class and school-wide 
activities throughout the month such as holiday-themed 
days, ELK and primary holiday concerts, school assembly 
for carolling and the collection of food items for the North 
Bay Food Bank. Other activities may be organized in the 
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computer, mobile app or room device; 



  
 

 

 
Assemblies 

On December 15th, the ELK students are thrilled to share 
their talents with their loved ones at the ELK holiday 
concert.  
On December 18th, the primary students are also excited to 
share their talents with families during the primary holiday 
concert. 
 

Athletics & Clubs 
Basketball 
Junior Basketball is well under way at Alliance! Mme 
Brittany Drouin and Mme Candice Sim are coaching two 
girls’ teams while Mme Angela Bourré and Mme Lindsay 
Wellard are coaching two boys’ teams. We’ve had several 



  
 

 

***We kindly ask that you put a sign in your front windshield 
indicating the last name of your child(ren).   
***We also ask that you communicate in writing (note in the 
agenda, email) to your child(ren)’s teacher and CC the 
office if alternate arrangements have been made for pickup 
by someone else. We understand that weather can be 
unpredictable and can change throughout the day. If 
changes for pickup occur later in the day, after 12 pm, we 
ask that you contact the school as soon as possible as 
teachers are not always able to check email throughout the 
instructional learning day. Please email the office or call 
and leave a message.  
If your child is not a bus student and you are keeping them 
at home due to uncertainty of weather conditions, please 
call the school to advise us of their absence.



  
 

 

Nutrition Program Volunteers 
We continue to seek out parent volunteers to support some 
of the program operations as some of the tasks are daily 
(replenishing and sanitizing cooler bags) and weekly 
(replenishing and sanitizing dry food bins). Volunteers will 
require Vulnerable Sector Screening through their 
Criminal Reference Check. Please reach out to the vice-
principal Stephanie Underwood at 
stephanie.underwood@nearnorthschools.ca or at 
(705)475-2326 ext. 8403 if you would like to support this 
initiative.   
 

Bingo Volunteers 
Many of you are aware, Bingos are one of the school’s 


